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"30 Palestinians Killed in June 2018, down from 14 in June 2017" 

• Palestinian Refugees in Gaza Slam PLO’s Decision to Ease Return to Syria  

• Security Turmoil Marring Life of Palestinians from Syria in Lebanon 

• Father of Premature Child from Syria Appeals for  Urgent Aid  



 

Latest Developments 

30 Palestinian refugees died of war-related incidents in Syria in 

June 2018. In 2017, 14 were pronounced dead during the same 

month. 

In June 2018, AlAyedeen Camp in Hama topped the list with 24 

victims, followed by Yarmouk Camp with three victims. Another 

refugee died in Daraa Camp. 

 

The list of victims for June 2017 included 11 Palestinians in Daraa 

suburbs, one refugee in Damascus, and another in AlRiqa. One more 

Palestinian died in an unknown location. 

Meanwhile, several Palestinian activists and refugees have 

been outraged by the decision of the Palestine Liberation 

Organization (PLO) to arrange the return of Palestinian refugees in 

Gaza to Syria. 

Activists dubbed the declared move a sign of the PLO’s indifference 

as regards the displaced Palestinian families who fled from war-

ragged Syria, saying those families were initially forced out of their 



 

homes in Palestinian towns and villages by the Israeli occupation in 

1948. 

They called on the PLO to rally round the Palestinians from Syria in 

Gaza and to implement practical mechanisms so as to facilitate their 

return to their homes across the occupied Palestinian territories. 

In the meantime, Palestinian refugees taking shelter in the 

Lebanese territories continue to sound distress signals over the 

security mayhem rocking refugee camps in Lebanon. 

Scores of families who headed for Lebanon, fleeing deadly warfare 

in Syria, have been facing a dire situation in Lebanon-based refugee 

camps, particularly in Ein AlHilweh, as a result of the bloody clashes 

and uncontrolled circulation of weapons. 

 

Dozens of families fled their camps; others have had their homes 

burned down; while several other families have had their property 

destroyed in Lebanon. The suspension of such vital services as 

health care and education has added bad to worse. 

As a result, the number of Palestinians from Syria in Lebanon has 

remarkably shrunk back as life has gone unbearable in the territory.  



 

Meanwhile, Palestinian refugee from Syria in Lebanon Ahmed 

Maghames reiterated his appeals to the human rights organizations, 

the Red Crescent, the Red Cross, the PLO, and the Palestinian 

factions in Lebanon to help him raise more funds so as to save his 

prematurely-born child. 

The infant’s father said medics at AlRai Hospital in Sidon, south of 

Lebanon, transferred him to a neonatal intensive care unit and tied 

him to a mechanical ventilator due to respiratory failure. The child 

is still in need of a special medical care to survive such a critical 

stage. 

Sometime earlier, the father said he was in need of $4,000 after 

UNRWA pledged to cover 90% of the fees of the neonatal incubator 

in which the infant has been kept. The Palestine embassy provided 

$800 in aid. An anonymous donor also stepped in and provided the 

father with a sum of money.  

 


